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of South Australia





Minutes

	Meeting:
	Parents Associations Consultation Group
	Date:
	18 August 2015

	Location:
	Ground floor conference room, SACE Board of South Australia
	Time:
	 3.30 – 5.00pm


	 No.
	Item

	1
	Attendees

Neil McGoran, Chief Executive, SACE Board of South Australia (Chair)
Ann Bliss, Federation of Catholic School Parent Communities (SA)

Cathy Schultz, A/Executive Manager, School Assessment Services, SACE Board of SA

Andrew Green, Manager, Communications, SACE Board of SA

Hassan Mekawy, Manager, Professional Learning and Networks, SACE Board of SA

Daniel Dew, Media and Communications Coordinator, SACE Board of SA

Susan Lohmeyer, Executive Coordinator, SACE Board of SA (Executive Officer)
Apologies
Jan Raymond, Executive Manager, School Assessment Services, SACE Board of SA

Jenice Zerna, SA Association of School Parent Clubs Inc.

Lisa Hunt, Isolated Children’s Parents Association (via telephone)  

Frankie Rodney, SA Association of State School Organisations Inc.



	 2
	Confirmation of agenda and Minutes of the last meeting 

The agenda was confirmed with no change. The minutes of the last meeting held on 7 May 2015 were accepted without change. 


	3
	Discussion items 
3.1  Research Project: 
Mid-year results (Neil)

· 836 more students submitted their Research Project for moderation/marking mid-year. The SACE Board is looking at the possible explanations for the increase, including the new 90-point aggregate which may have resulted in more students completing the subject at Stage 1. 

· A significant issue is those students who do not successfully complete the Research Project, as this is a compulsory element of the SACE. For such students there are two options: re-submission at the end of the year (where assessment is capped at C-) or repeat the subject with anew topic. 
· In 2014, 27 students didn’t achieve the SACE on the basis of the Research Project. Of these, only three re-enrolled, which means that 24 students did not achieve the SACE. The SACE Board is considering allowing such students to re-submit their Research Project to enable them to achieve the SACE (see item below).  

· Following the 2014 results, the Chief Executive spoke with the principals at each school where students did not achieve the SACE. In some instances principals were not aware that a student’s Research Project result would mean that they would not achieve the SACE. If they had been aware, measures would have been put in place to intervene and provide support to the student as they were completing their Research Project. 
· The SACE Board is committed to ensuring that schools and leadership teams are advised if/when such intervention may be necessary.  
Supplementary submission in December (Neil)

· In addition to the measures identified above, the Chief Executive outlined a proposal to provide a second re-submission opportunity to students who did not complete the Research Project (or achieve a C-) and who therefore were not able to achieve the SACE. 

· Such students would have the opportunity to re-submit their Research Project following the end-of-year results release process, and prior to the end of the clerical check period (at the end of February). 
· The recent meeting of the SACE Principals Partnership Strategy Group confirmed that Principals would ensure such students would be supported to re-submit their Research Project if they have failed to achieve the SACE on the basis of the Research Project (non-completion or not achieving a C-). 

· The Chief Executive will write to schools regarding the supplementary submission of the Research Project. 
Research Project Student Expo (Andrew/Daniel)
· Another successful event was held, with increased media coverage. 

· There were a number of changes this year, including opening the event to anyone who wanted to attend, and providing updates via Twitter, and live video uploads via Periscope. 

· Approximately 4,000 people attended over two days, with 121 student exhibitors. SACE Board presentations were held throughout the day to small groups of students. There was greater diversity of presenters this year – TAFE SA and Arts SA were included for the first time, and younger presenters were also included. Videos of presenters will once again be loaded to the SACE website. 
· Schools were briefed extensively prior to the event to ensure teachers and students were well-prepared beforehand. 
· Following a number of requests, the SACE Board is now considering holding an after-hours session at future expos. Practical considerations need to be borne in mind (e.g. having shifts so that presenters are not required to stay for 11+ hours). 

· Members were informed about a student whose Research project has been published in an American journal.  Capturing the valuable knowledge, understanding and learnings that have been generated through the 55,000 Research Projects that have now been undertaken by students is a significant consideration for the Board. 
3.2 Separating the electronic and paper release of SACE results (Neil)

· A proposal will be put to the Board to release results earlier than usual, which will be possible through online release. Electronic results will be released on the Tuesday prior to paper results being released by the end of the week. This will provide added assurance that school staff will be on hand should questions/ issues arise following results release. 

· The importance of the school – parent partnership was emphasised in the context of support provided to students sufficiently early to ensure they achieve the SACE.  
3.3 Additional option for Stage 2 Community Studies (Neil)
· A proposal will be put to the Board to create an additional means for students to complete Community Studies at Stage 2. In addition to the “area of interest” strand, students may undertake Community Studies via a “field of study” strand. This will enable the student to be enrolled in a subject of interest (e.g. Geography) and meet the curriculum requirement of the subject but be assessed against the assessment criteria for Community Studies. 
· This will provide more opportunities to students who are not seeking a pathway to university (Community Studies subjects do not count towards the ATAR) but who do want to complete the SACE successfully. In many instances this includes students on negotiated education plans (NEP) and enrolled through the FLO (Flexible Learning Options) program. 

· The group reiterated the importance of the shared conversations between the school, the student and parents when considering options and pathways at school and beyond. The Federation of Catholic Parent Communities has developed a resource designed to assist in instigating such conversations between parents and schools. It may be useful for this resource to be adapted to create a SACE-specific equivalent. 

ACTION: Ann Bliss to provide further information at later meeting/s. 
3.4 Professional learning (Hassan)
· 128 clarifying forums have been held in 2015, with over 1800 teachers participating.

· Despite the withdrawal of funding for the forums (provided for the first years of implementation of the new SACE), interest and engagement with the forums has remained high. Increased focus has been given to supporting the presenters. 

· 26 implementation workshops for the Senior Secondary Australian Curriculum have been held throughout Term 3 in both metropolitan and regional centres, all of which have been full to capacity. Schools in regional areas host the workshops, which focus on providing an overview of the subject (English and Maths subjects), how the new curriculum content integrates into the old subject, a “profile” of the learner best suited to each individual subject, resources for each subject and the teaching/learning sequence.  

· The group affirmed the role of the school in supporting teachers to attend the workshops. 
3.5 Access to modified subjects
· This issue was raised by the SACE Principals Partnership Strategy Group. Modified subjects were designed for a specific cohort of students with significant disabilities, who would not be able to achieve the SACE using Special Provisions. Such students are identified by the school in conjunction with the school sector, and eligibility requires a diagnosis of the specific condition. 
· One of the inadvertent consequences of the Modified Subjects policy is that there are students who do not meet the specific and explicit eligibility criteria for modified subjects, but who struggle to, and in fact very often do not, achieve the SACE. This is an equity and access issue. 

· A member confirmed that she had not heard of any comments raised by parents in her sector re this issue. 
3.6 Senior Secondary Australian Curriculum – update (Neil)
· Content for the history, science and geography subjects in the Australian Curriculum is now being written. It is hoped to have these subjects ready for consultation by February 2016, and accredited by the Accreditation, Recognition and Certification Committee by June 2016. 
3.7 Communication and engagement with school communities (Andrew/Daniel)
· The Chief Executive indicated that he would very much like the opportunity to engage with school communities to reiterate the underpinning principles of the SACE and how this certifies a young person’s capacities, capabilities and ability to learn, live and work successfully.  

· This has been promoted, in part, by the CE’s recent trip to China, where the SACE is highly valued precisely because it develops the sort of learners that are highly prized by universities and employers.  

· A member reiterated the view of her parent body that engagement between the school and a student’s parents is non-negotiable. To this end she queried if issues raised by this group are presented to the SACE Principals Partnership Strategy Group. The Chief Executive indicated that this does occur, and that the input from this group is invaluable in assisting to shape policy and practice. 
· A member indicated that a “Parents in Education” week will be held from 19 – 23 October, and that this would be an excellent opportunity for messages about the SACE and its value to be conveyed to an audience of parents/school communities.  
· The event will hold sessions for parents / school communities in both metropolitan and regional areas, and will cover the “learning journey” from pre-school through to senior secondary, highlighting the “connection points” between schools and parents along that pathway. 

· A panel session will be held with the Minister, and parents will be invited to ask questions. This would be an opportunity for the CE to respond to questions as well. 

· Anne Kibble (Director, System Improvement, DECD) is chair of the working party – the SACE Board should approach her to seek an invitation to participate. 

ACTION: Andrew Green to contact Anne Kibble. 


	4
	Any Other Business  
Nil

	5
	Close and next meeting

The meeting closed at 4.50pm. The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday 15 October 2015 at the SACE Board of South Australia, from 9.30 – 11.00am 
Date of Distribution 
Date of distribution/redistribution: 24 August 2015
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